
NEWSLETTER 

A message from the 

Principal 
Dates for Your 

DIARY  
 

Meet the Teacher  

Monday 25th Sept 2.45pm-3.15pm 2 Egypt  

Tuesday 26th Sept 2.45pm-3.15pm 6 Kenya  

Wednesday 27th Sept 2.45pm-3.15pm 2 Poland  

Thursday 28th Sept 2.45pm-3.15pm 3 India  

Friday 29th Sept 2.45pm-3.15pm 4 China  

Monday 2nd Oct 2.45pm-3.15pm 5 Japan  

Tuesday 3rd Oct 2.45pm-3.15pm 1 Italy  

Wednesday 4th Oct 2.45pm-3.15pm 3/4 Brazil 

Thursday 5th Oct 2.45pm-3.15pm 1 Ghana  

Friday 6th Oct 2.45pm-3.15pm 5 Greece 

Monday 9th Oct 2.45pm-3.15pm 6 Australia  

PTA  Events 

Wednesday 1st November Spooky Disco 

Friday 1st December Christmas Bazaar 

School Events  

Monday 25th September Break the Rules Day 

Tuesday 10th October—Individual school photos 

31st  October Closing date for secondary application 

Half Term 

Friday 20th October — Children’s last day 

Monday 30th October—Children return to school  1 Kingsmoor Newsletter  |  Sept 23  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had a fabulous start to the new academic year and it 

has been delightful to see so many happy children return to 

school in their smart uniform. 

We have welcomed our new Nursery and Reception children 

to Kingsmoor and they have settled in extremely well.  We 

look forward to seeing them grow as learners over the years. 

We have organised a ‘Meet the Teacher’ session for all parents 

and carers to come along and meet their children’s class 

teachers.  During these sessions, the class teachers will share 

information with you and there will also be opportunities for 

you to ask questions as well.  We hope to see you there  

Please see the dates for all classes listed on the newsletter for 

you.  

Communication has been sent out to all Year 6 parents regard-

ing admissions for secondary schools.  The statutory national 

closing date for applications is 31 October 2023.  Applications 

can be made online via www.essex.gov.uk/admissions.   

Finally, I would like to send you all a gentle reminder about 

punctuality.  School opens for a soft start from 8.40am and 

registration is at 8.50am.  Please ensure that children arrive to 

school punctually so that they do not miss any of their learn-

ing, thank you. 

http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions
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Safer Schools  
App 

The Safer Schools App helps to educate, empower and protect 
children and those responsible with helping to keep them safe as 
they navigate the world of technology and social media.  

The App is designed to support and protect children by educating 
and empowering them in school and at home. As parents and car-
ers, you will have a tailored version of the app which will empower 
and educate you to best support the children in your care in the 
digital world. 

The safety hub contains all of the important alerts about new 
threats and trends online which are sent out by the Safer Schools 
Team. 

In the video hub you will see all of the safeguarding videos posted 
by the safer schools team. 

The alerts hub hosts all of the push notifications which can be sent 
out by us as a school, or by the Safer Schools Team. This could 
range from an alert about a new app, or simply a reminder from 
the school (Make sure that you turn all of your push notifications 
on when you download the App) Overwhelmed by the sheer 
amount of different apps and devices out there? Not sure how to 
help your children stay safe online? Check out the Online Safety 
Centre to find out how to block, report and set appropriate privacy 
and safety settings. On the screen it shows an example of how to 
learn to block someone on TikTok. Simply click on the block button, 
choose the device you are using, select the social media app and 
then watch the short video. 

The Digital Safety section is a handy reference tool to keep you 
informed on a range of topics from The Online World to Gaming. 
The screen recording shows you how to find all the info you need 
to know on the controversial, yet popular messaging app Kik in the 
Social Media section. 

Want to test your knowledge of the information on the App? Think 
you know as much as your kids? Try our Quick Quizzes on any of 
our topics. 

If you feel like even more of a challenge – try the Digital Tests sec-
tion for a more in-depth, multiple choice quiz. 

Step 1: Open up your App Store or Google Play and search for 
‘Safer Schools’ 

Step 2: Type in your school name – Kingsmoor Academy 

Step 3: Type in the code – 7740 or Scan the QR Code  
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            National Online Safety 

                             OMEGLE E-Safety    

 

 

There has been an increase in concerns of young children 
accessing the website OMEGLE. OMEGLE is a cam chat site, 
and although it has an app, it seems to be more likely that 
children will use a web browser to access it. Although the 
site asks you to confirm that you are 18 years of age before 
being able to access it, it has no age verification mechanism 
in place.   

 



ATTENDANCE 

Kingsmoor Academy prioritises attendance and punctuality.  We 

aim to have attendance which meets and exceeds the national 

average which is 96.7%.   

We understand that children can be absent from school due to 

illness and medical appointments.  Please remember to call the 

school office and report your child’s absence to the attendance 

officer before 9.30am.   

Punctuality is just as important as attendance.  We have a ‘soft 

start’ from 8.40am where children can attend and complete some 

early morning work.  Classroom doors close at 8.50am for regis-

tration.   
3 

 

Celebrating Fantastic Attendance 

It has been a fantastic start to the academic year with children’s attendance at an all time high, 

keep it up! 

Congratulations to the following classes for an impressive 100% attendance in the week 
11.09.2023—15.09.2023: 
Ghana, Brazil and Japan. 
 
These classes were closely followed with 99% attendance for the same period: 
Italy, Egypt, and India. 

Important information - Term time holidays 
 

Improving school attendance is a key priority for all schools across Essex. Where families choose 

to take a family holiday during term time, this can detrimentally impact a pupil’s progress and can 

prevent them from fulfilling their true academic potential. Our school attendance policy, available 

via our school website, clearly sets out the process that parents should follow if they wish to ap-

ply for leave during term time. Please note that applications should only be made, if you feel that 

there are exceptional circumstances which mean that the leave cannot be taken during the 

school holidays.  

We would ask all parents to note that, where families choose to go on holiday during term time 

and the absences are coded as unauthorised, Essex County Council may not issue penalty notic-

es and may instead proceed to prosecution and place the case directly before the Magistrates 

for their consideration in court. If found guilty by the Magistrates, parents could face a fine of up 

to £2,500 and/or 3 months imprisonment. 
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One lucky child has been chosen as the winner of Harlow Muse-
um and Walled Garden’s bike art competition, which ran over 
the summer. Entrants had to design a bike as part of the build-
up to the Tour of Britain, which held the end of its sixth stage 
here in Harlow on Friday 8 September, to be in with a chance of 
winning the cost of a new bike. Olivia Mitchell, who is 9 and 
from Harlow, produced a fantastic, colourful rainbow bike de-
sign which featured a speed boost, a litter picker, popcorn fire, a 
light, wings and a solar panel. Her drawing also featured sculp-
tures from Harlow and animals from Pets’ Corner. 
 
Commenting on her win, Olivia said: 
 
“I felt so happy, excited and surprised because I didn’t think I 
would be the one to receive a bike prize, I can’t believe I was 
chosen! 
 
“I thank whoever chose my drawing.” 
 
Olivia was presented with her prize and a certificate by Council-
lor Stacy Seales, cabinet portfolio holder for community, at the 
museum’s community fete held recently. 
 
Councillor Seales said: 
 
“What a great picture – Olivia’s artistic talents shone through in 
her competition entry and the addition of some of the town’s 
well-known sculptures and Pets’ Corner favourites was a great 
little touch. 
 
“I hope Olivia has lots of fun getting out and about on her new 
bike, and makes good use of our extensive cycle track network.” 
 

 

                         We are so Proud of Olivia Mitchell 


